
    

  

Lenten Greetings to all! 
 
How have your Easters been over the past years? You might be asking yourself: 
“Where is he going with that question?” I know it’s only the Second Sunday in 
Lent as I write this, but seriously, how have the Easters of the past few years 
gone?  
 
Easter is an important religious holiday, some say more than Christmas and yet 
we see how it has been treated by the secular society. We put all of this 
emphasis on Christmas and yes, it is an important part of the church year. The 
birth of our Savior is an important event indeed. We wait in great expectation, 
preparing with Advent services and look forward to the celebration of Jesus’ 
birth much as expectant parents wait for the birth of their child. And then when 
Christmas finally arrives there are grand celebrations and much merry making 
and goodwill to all. An exciting and fun time, how can it compare with Easter? 
 
As we prepare for Easter, we are remembering our sin, the sin that caused the 
suffering of Christ. We look at how Jesus was persecuted, beaten, mocked, and 
spit upon. Finally we watch as He is nailed to the cross, not because of anything 
that He did…but because of us. We choke up as we remember his death and 
the laying of His body in a borrowed tomb. Not much to celebrate, it’s like 
waiting on the death of a loved one, but worse because we are the cause of this 
loved one’s death. Not a pretty picture. 
 
But then we have Easter morning!! Trumpet fanfares and singing as we 
celebrate Jesus victory over sin, death, and the power of the devil. Our 
salvation has been won, our sins have been atoned for, an un-payable debt was 
paid for by Christ! Now there is a reason to celebrate! But do we really enjoy it 
as much as we might be able to? 
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The Bible teaches that Jesus “was declared with power to be the Son of God by His resurrection from the 
dead.” (Romans 1:4) This is proof positive that Jesus is who He said. Any child can be born and later 
declare that they are the Savior, but Jesus proved what He said was true. The fact that our sins are 
forgiven is based on the fact that Christ did indeed rise from the dead, just as He said that He would, just 
as Scripture foretold. 
 
The question returns, how has your Easter’s been over the past few years? Has your enjoyment waned 
over the years, making it just more of a chore to observe than it is a joyous occasion to celebrate? 
 
One of the main factors in celebrating Easter has to do with observing Lent. Yes, the services are a little 
darker, the hymns not as fun to sing, and the sermons contain a little more finger pointing, but that is 
part of Lent, as we look at ourselves and our sins, the very sins that Christ died for. This tradition of 
looking at our sinful lives brings Jesus’ sacrifice more to the forefront.  
 
The 40 days of preparation from Ash Wednesday to Easter (not counting Sundays) allow us to remember 
how much Jesus has truly done for us and on Easter we see the great victory that we are celebrating and 
when we are assured that those sins are forgiven as we celebrate Jesus’ victorious resurrection it can be 
that much more of a celebration. 
 
So give it a try, we still have about five weeks before Easter. If you can’t make the Lenten Services at 7 
p.m. on Wednesday nights, take time each day and think of what Jesus’ sacrifice really cost Him as He 
suffered and died. Then on Easter Morning when, see if it is not that much greater as we celebrate Jesus 
triumphant resurrection! 
 
God’s Blessings to all during this Lenten Season! 
Pastor K. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Newest Member  

We recently rejoiced at the birth of Emily Sky Keyes, daughter of 
Alan and Debra Keyes, grandaughter of Pastor Denny and Dawn 
Keyes. born January 21, 2015.   And February 8 we shared in the 
joy as Pastor Denny got to baptize his precious granddaughter 
with Bryan and Kelly Roth as sponsors. What a glorious day! 
Congratulations to the entire Keyes Family! 
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Gathered by the waters of Babylon, Judean exiles wistfully wondered:  Is God for real?  If so, 
does He really care about us?  What does our future hold?  Will this ever change?  God’s people 
had watched their world shatter into a million pieces.  They were demoralized and disillusioned.  
Their disaster looked terminal. 
     Do you feel this way?  Does it look as though your current problems are more than you can 
bear?  Do you find yourself asking:  Why did this happen?  Why did God allow it?  Is there any 
order in the world?  Will God really deliver on what He said? 
     Isaiah answers these questions in chapters 50-55 of his book.  He announces that just when 
Israel’s history seemed closed and controlled by hopeless Babylonian imperial policy, to the 
shock and surprise of everyone the Lord will stir up a king named Cyrus and a new exodus will 
explode in the desert!  A Servant will be wounded for our transgressions and crushed for our 
iniquities.  And barren Zion will be given so many children that, like the old woman in the shoe, 
she won’t know what to do!  Standing behind these marvelous promises is God’s almighty 
Word.  “The grass withers, the flower fades, but the word of our God will stand forever” (Isaiah 
40:8).  The exiles are going home! 
 That’s why we are “Singing With the Exiles” as they are restored to their home. 
This Lent, Isaiah 40-55 will shape us as we: 
 Meditate upon daily devotions based on these chapters; 
 Study texts from Isaiah in Sunday morning adult Bible Class; and  
 Listen to the following sermons as we continue our Lenten observation. 
 Lent 2: “Marked” (Isaiah 44:1-5) 
 Lent 3: “Breaking Down the Gates” (Isaiah 45:1-8) 
 Lent 4: “Get Out!” (Isaiah48:17-22) 
 Lent 5: “One Little Word Can Fell Him” (Isaiah 49:1-6) 
 Holy Thursday: “He Prepares A Table” (Isaiah 49:7-13) 
 Good Friday: “All” (Isaiah 52:13 - 53:12) 
 Easter Vigil;: “Nothing” (Isaiah 54:1-8) 
 Easter Sunday: “We Are Going Home” (Isaiah 55:6-13) 
 
Plan now to sing with the exiles as we learn from Isaiah to walk the Lenten way to the cross and 
the empty tomb.  God promises to turn our weeping into joy and our present pain into an 
endless Alleluia!!  
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                                More Achievements! 

Continuing with our reporting of the achievements of our family, we 

congratulate Will and Katie Jones. Will took an 8th place and Katie took a 12th 

place with their heifers at the Fort Worth Stock Show. Then they turned around 

and repeated their winnings with a 4th place and a 10th place respectively at San 

!ƴƎŜƭƻΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŀƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ǇǊƻǿŜǎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ άYƻǳƴǘǊȅ YƛŘǎΦέ 

 
 
 

                               
  

ADOPT -A -GARDEN! 
 

We are thinking about implementing a gardening program 
and would love to have your input.  We have been so blessed 
to have such beautiful gardens around our church but there is 
upkeep involved ð weeds love our new grounds too!  We would 
like to publish a site map showing all the garden areas divided 
into small sections. If members could sign their name on one, 
two ð as many sections  as they would like. This would be 
YOUR garden to weed and maintain, whenever you have 
time. No planting or plant removal is involved. Just keeping it 
neat and weed free.  No specific work day is involved. You are 
responsible for  keeping an eye on your patch.  Interested? 
Express your thoughts to the church office.  If there is interest, 
the sign up map will be available in the narthex in March in 
time for Easter Beautification ! 
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How Long Has It Been Since You Were in Sunday School? 
 

For some reason our Sunday School ÉÓ ×ÅÁËÅÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÉÏÎȢ 4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ 
something here for EVERYONE, especially the opportunity to enhance our 
walk with the Lord, to hear one more thing that He wants us to hear on a 
ÇÉÖÅÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇȢ  )ÔȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ËÉÄÓȢ  0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ !ÄÕÌÔ ÃÌÁÓÓ is 

delving into a series that has touched on topics like Forgiveness, the efficacy 
ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ 7ÏÒÄȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÔÏÐÉÃÓ ÌÏÏË ÔÏ ÂÅ ÊÕÓÔ ÁÓ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÉÎÇȢ  !ÒÎ !ÎÄÅÒÓÏÎȭÓ 

Adult Class touches on issues of the day.  And of course we are constantly 
striving to bring the children into a loving relationship with Jesus. BUT TOO 
-!.9 /& 4(%- !2% ./4 !44%.$).'Ȣ 7ÏÎȭÔ ÙÏÕ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÆÆÏÒÔ ÔÏ 

bring the children, and yourself, to the feet of the Loving Savior?      
 
 

LWML News 
LWML wishes to thank everyone for supporting the 
fundraiser last month.  We received $753 to be used for our 
mission projects.  The Red River Zone Spring Workshop will be 
held in Graham on March 14th.  Anyone wishing to go please 
contact Glenda Roth as they are requesting a RSVP by March 
4th.  We will be leaving the church at 8:00 a.m.  Our next 
regular meeting will be on March 10th at 11:45 a.m.  Donna 
Roth will be presenting the Bible Study.  Bring your lunch and 
join us. 

 
  CHANGE IN PLANS 

The baby shower for Amanda Atkinson, scheduled for March 8th, has 

been postponed.  It will be rescheduled for a date following 

Amandaôs hospital stay. Our prayers continue for her and her 

son. 
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MAKE A JOYFUL NOISE  

 

¼ÔÚÑÉÓ̃ÙdÞÔÚdÑÎÐÊdÙÔdØÍÆ×ÊdÎÓdÙÍÊdÏÔÞdÆÓÉdËÊÑÑÔÜØÍÎÕddÔÚ× choir enjoys 

every Wednesday night? More than that, the opportunity to add to the 

ÜÔ×ØÍÎÕdÊÝÕÊ×ÎÊÓÈÊdÔËd¬ÔÉ̃ØdÕÊÔÕÑÊdÆÙd¸ÙrdµÊÙÊ×dÆÓÉdÑÎËÙÎÓÌdÕ×ÆÎØÊdÙÔd

Him on Sundays is FANTASTIC!  During Lent we meet at 5:45, the 

hour before the Midweek Lenten Service. ̆®d©ÔÓ̃Ùd¸ÎÓÌ̇dis not an 

excuse. Come give it a try.  

 

Serving in God’s House in March 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                            

 

Counters 

Brent Husfeld 
Darren Gill 

 

Altar Guild 

Sharon 

Rainwater/Monica 

Mayfield 

 

Altar Care 

Sherry Hammer 

Carla Hughes/Doris Long  

Chanda Rhyne/Viola 
Robinson 

 

Nursery Schedule 

3/1- Rebecca Horton/Cyndi Knobloch 

3/8 – Mary Atkinson/Rebecca Pickett 

3/15-  Maci Ferguson/Monica Mayfield 

3/22/ - Molly Atkinson/Emily Pace 

3/28 – Kelly Roth/Lauren Gill 

 

 

 

 

 

Jones 

Usher 

David Geis/ 

Cade and Grant 

Roth Assisting 

 

 Greeters 

Darlene Geis 

Vonita Drager 

        

 

Acolytes 

3/1 – Sid Mayfield/Will Jones 

3/8 – Josh Knobloch/Dalton Fechtler 

3/15 Sarah Horton/Cooper Hammer 

3/22 – Josh Knobloch/Will Jones 

3/29 – Dalton Fechtler/Sid Mayfield 

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

Elder 
Waldo Roth 

 

Lay Readers 

3/1 - Gaylon Rice 

3/8 - Arn Anderson 

3/15 – Bob Aune 

3/22 – William Pickett 
3/29 – Bryan Roth 


